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The Membership welcomed the desired outcome (identical General Assembly 
and Security Council resolutions), proposed programme of work and timelines 
for the intergovernmental consultations and indicated strong support for 
inclusive, transparent and result-oriented negotiations. Some delegations 
highlighted the importance of holding comprehensive discussions in order to 
ensure identical resolutions that help advance action on key recommendations 
from the report. In this connection, several members proposed that the co-
facilitators consider a possible ȰÐÌÁÎ "ȱ for the consultations calendar, thus 
enabling the process to continue past the end of December, 2015.  
 
Several delegations ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅÄ ÔÈÅ ȬÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔȟ ÔÉÍÅÌÙȟ ÉÎÓÉÇÈÔÆÕÌ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÁÃÔÉÃÁÌȭ 
ÒÅÃÏÍÍÅÎÄÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ !'% 2ÅÐÏÒÔȢ 4ÈÅÙ ÃÏÍÍÅÎÄÅÄ ÔÈÅ !'%ȭÓ ÄÅÆÉÎÉÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ 
ȬÓÕÓÔÁÉÎÉÎÇ ÐÅÁÃÅȭ ÁÓ Á ÃÏÒÅ #ÈÁÒÔÅÒ ÒÅÓponsibility and peacebuilding as a 
continuum running through different forms of UN response. They emphasized 
the imperative for revitalizing the advisory and coordinating role of the PBC, as 
well as its bridging role bringing coherence among principal organs, between 
headquarters and field and between different peacebuilding actors. Delegations 
underlined the importance of the role that the PBF played as a fast, catalytic and 
flexible funding instrument for peacebuilding mandates and objectives.  In this 
connection, delegations underscored the need for predictable funding, as well as 
the imperative to establish better partnerships particularly with Bretton Woods 
institutions. Inclusive national ownership emerged as another key theme of the 
AGE Report ɀ one that delegations stressed that it merits special attention and 
in-depth discussion.  
 
Several delegations also underscored the need for the UN system to consider 
the recommendations of the AGE report together with those of other reviews, 
inputs and processes undertaken in 2015, as well as the Sustainable 
Development Goals, particularly Goal 16.  
 

III. Next Steps: 
 
The co-facilitators will continue engaging informally with member states in an 
inclusive and transparent manner throughout the month of October. The co-
facilitators will convene an open informal session in early November, with the 
purpose of collecting inputs towards a ȬÚÅÒÏ ÄÒÁÆÔȭ ÏÆ eventual identical 
resolutions.  In order to ensure sufficient and inclusive consultations leading to a 
solid and widely owned outcome, the proposed timelines could be reevaluated in 
November, as needed.  
 
 
 


